
 

SC Briefing June 2017 

 

Action for TC: Report back to SC (scheduled for June 8th) on the following: 

1. A cost estimate (effort) for Option 4 (preferred option) 

2. A cost estimate (effort) for Option 1 (fallback option) 

3. Pros and cons of Option 1 versus Option 4 (eg: benefits, risks, WIS compliance (1.0 and 2.0) 

and the implications for technologies, skills, training and facilities) 

 

Background Section 

● TC charged with comparing and evaluating two options for OpenWIS path 

forward (Options 1 and 4).  TC to make recommendations to SC on cost benefit 

analysis. 

 

List of Alternatives Section 

 

Option 1 … no significant improvement for years 

● Continue (developing) version 3 – (e.g. focus on deployment and 

management) 

● Stop work on version 4 

● Develop WIS2 pilots in « new architecture » and evolve pilots to meet 

WIS2 Tech-Specs (circa 2025) 

Option 4 … a bit more risk 

● Version 3 in maintenance mode 

● Stop work on version 4 

● Version 5 « new architecture » for current WIS Tech-Specs - « MVP » 

delivery 2018Q1 

 

Discussion on all available alternatives 

 

http://openwis.github.io/openwis-documentation/minutes/ 

 

● Reasons against Option 4: 

○ Significant cost in development (up to 10 man years) for something that is 

not WIS 2.0 compliant [TC Meeting 2017-06-01 pt 7.10.] 

■ Scheduled date for the full release of WIS 2.0 is 2025 [7.27]. 

■ Corollary of that is we do not have full set of requirements for 

satisfying WIS 2 

http://openwis.github.io/openwis-documentation/minutes/


■ TC does not have confidence that should we start OpenWIS 5 

immediately, we will have a version that can pivot to WIS 2.0 easily. 

○ I think it’s worth adding at this point that the numbers we’re getting from 

the analysis of Option 4 suggest to me that there is no way we could 

deliver Option 4 in 1 year. [7.26] 

○  

● Difference between Option 1 and Option 1.5: 

○ “Option 1, as [is] currently defined, includes further development of 

OpenWIS v3” [7.5] 

■ A question to resolve is who does the further effort?  Eurodyn or TC 

developers? 

○ Option 1.5 is keeping OpenWIS 3 in maintenance mode. [7.6] 

● Reasons for Option 1.5: 

○ We try to push the WIS 2.0 specification in our direction [7.25] 

■ “Strengthen our relationship” with WMO in the development of WIS 

2.0 by having a prototype that we can modify quickly in order to: 

● Verify proposed features of WIS 2.0 

● Discover new ideas for how specific requirements for WIS 

2.0 can be implemented. 

● Communicate these requirements with working demos. 

○ Evolve Version 5 « new architecture » to meet WIS2 Tech-Specs (circa 

2025) ; e.g. by adding new modules /(micro-)services – including pilot 

projects 

○ Identify the technical skills developers need to have in order to build a 

modular, extendable version of OpenWIS 5. 

■ The proposed architecture is one that utilizes technology that 

makes it possible to build the prototype from coherent modules.  

These modules should be replaceable and expandable as required. 

■ The prototype will give the developers of OpenWIS an opportunity 

to familiarise themselves with this technology.  Ideally, when the 

time comes round to replace OpenWIS 3, this knowledge can be 

put to use in the development of OpenWIS 5. 

 

Recommended approach 

 

● TC determined that a hybrid approach probably makes most sense. Option 1.5.  

This path will evaluate modular approach involving individual pilot studies. 

● 13 requirements and assorted dependencies (up to roughly ⅓ of original 

requirements) will make up pilot studies. 

● Focus of pilot studies is on metadata and data delivery aspects. 



● A minimal “core” web service will be the centerpiece for these pilot evaluations 

● Findings from pilot studies will provide path forward for overall architectural 

design to modular approach 

 

Implications of recommended approach 

 

1. Although Option 1.5 will see OpenWIS 3 be put into maintenance mode, it is 

unrealistic to cease all development effort on OpenWIS 3:   

○ OpenWIS 3 will need to be maintained, which may include enhancements, 

for the foreseeable future (~5 years). 

○ This may extend to potentially performing large scale changes, such as 

replacing OpenAM and OpenDJ, in order to keep OpenWIS production 

ready. 

○ The proposed approach for maintaining OpenWIS 3 going forward would 

be to continue open-source development as we have been doing so to 

date (i.e. contribution from partners). 

■ This does not exclude any contributions commissioned and paid-for 

by third-parties.  However, this decision would be made by 

individual partners and will be considered contributions from the 

partners itself.  The work will not be commissioned or paid-for by 

the TC itself. 

2. We are effectively delaying the replacement of OpenWIS 5 

○ OpenWIS TC members feel we don’t have enough info about WIS 2 

 

3. We also recommend revisiting the decision on whether or not to replace 

OpenWIS 3 before WIS 2.0 

○ Recommended time to revisit decision: 1 or 2 years (e.g. 2019). 

 

 


